


Thank you for suggesting that we work closely on synchronised messages to our staffs. I think that this is an important 
and necessary first sign that we will work on this machinery change in a positive and collegiate manner.  Rachel is just 
refining our draft message (with inputs from her Deputy colleagues).  She will revert soon. 
  
I look forward to working with you and Chris, under the umbrella of the whole-of-government implementation process, 
in the weeks and months ahead. 
  
Regards, 
  
MP 
  
Michael Pezzullo  
Secretary  
Department of Immigration and Border Protection  
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Important Notice: The content of this email is intended only for use by the individual or entity to whom it is 
addressed. If you have received this email by mistake, please advise the sender and delete the message and 
attachments immediately.  This email, including attachments, may contain confidential, sensitive, legally 
privileged and/or copyright information.   
 
Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of this information by persons or entities other than the 
intended recipient is prohibited.  DIBP respects your privacy and has obligations under the Privacy Act 1988.   
 
Unsolicited commercial emails MUST NOT be sent to the originator of this email. 

 
If you have received this transmission in error please 
notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all 
copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent 
to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver 
of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect 
of information in the e-mail or attachments. 

______________________________________________________________________  

IMPORTANT: This message, and any attachments to it, contains information  
that is confidential and may also be the subject of legal professional or  
other privilege. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you  
must not review, copy, disseminate or disclose its contents to any other  
party or take action in reliance of any material contained within it. If you  
have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by  
return email informing them of the mistake and delete all copies of the  
message from your computer system.  
______________________________________________________________________ 
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